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A record-breaking 31.7 inches of SNOW in the Lehigh Valley of 
Pennsylvania this January was no problem for our former club member, 
Greg Prehodka, who sent this photo of his MGB equipped with a special, 
and rare, winter option.  He says it works great! 

Greg really knows how to enjoy a sunny winter day with the top down.  
How about adding a snow plow? 
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2016 Meeting Dates  

  

Club meetings are usually 

held on the fourth Tuesday  

of each month:   

Feb. 23, Mar. 22, April 26, May 

24, June 28, July 26, Aug. 23, 

Sept 27, Oct. 25, Nov. 22, 

 Dec 14 

2015 OFFICERS & TRUSTEES           MEETINGS 

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey Centre, a 

non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated to expanding 

and maintaining interest in British sports cars. 

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; The 

MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 as the only 

factory supported and approved organization for all Mgôs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership. 

Have a contribution to our newsletter?  

Please send it by the 20th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  Publication is the 1st of each month. 

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org 

 

 

 

President   Gary Perrault   gperr@optonline.net 

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        973-267- 3630 

Secretary  
Rudy 

Bescherer  
rdbescherer@yahoo.com 

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup oleMGB@gmail.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch OôConner bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               
Charlie 

Tregidgo       
tregidgolaw@gmail.com 

Event & Rally Coordinator               Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve Gastwirth stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary  Hayes    mgmidgetmary@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                John Speiser jspeiser@aol.com 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Mike Ruane mike@revelation.com 

2015 Member  

of the Year                             
Rich Breton  

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC?  

Annual dues are 

only $25.  

The benefits  

& events  

 continue all year!  
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Thank you to all who came to our January meeting to 

create our schedule of events for the coming year! 

It was nice to see everyone participating in the 

discussion, enjoying pizza and the camaraderie of the 

evening. Our members contributed many excellent 

ideas for this yearôs events. The  preliminary 2016 Club 

Calendar is on page 9 of this issue.  We will continue to 

work on the schedule at this monthôs Britfest meeting 

and plan to include it in the March Meshing Gears. 

Our Treasurer, Karl reported that about 40 people have 

paid their dues for this year.  This is less than 50% of 

our membership. Dues pay for our meeting costs 

(which have increased $10 per month for the VFW  

hall), meeting refreshments and club events during the 

year. As you know, our major fund raiser is Britfest.   

However, our dues make all of our club activities 

possible. Please make sure you have paid yours for 

2016. Thank you! 

We discussed MG 2016, the All-MG Register event to 

be held in Louisville, KY on June 13 -16.  Members of 

our club are planning to drive 9 of their MGs to this 

event.  As I have written before, this is a big event that 

should not be missed!   

The previous all-MG Register event that I attended was 

at Gatlinburg, TN in 2006.  I was overwhelmed by the 

1,300 cars on the show field. I saw British cars there 

that I had never seen before, or even knew existed.  

Actually, I only saw about 200 of the many cars there. 

This year, I plan to make better use of my time, see 

more of the cars and take many pictures at the show. 

It was reported that the hotels there are filling up, so if 

you intend to go, make sure to register soon at the 

MG2016.com web site. 

 

For our Britfest 2016, the featured class will be MG-

GTòs of all years.  Planning for this event is going well.  

The Britfest committee meets at Karl Marksô house on 

the first Wednesday each month until Britfest in May. 

You are welcome to join us if you want to  participate, 

contact Charlie Tregidgo at 201-791-6675. 

 

For your planning calendar, our 2016 Holiday Party is 

scheduled for Wednesday, December 14. 

I look forward to seeing you at the next meeting! 

Gary Perrault 

LETTER FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

This monthôs meeting will feature a special workshop demonstration by Nick OôDonohoe who will attempt to 

dismantle an MG Midget Transmission while blindfolded!   This is an event that must be seen to be believed.     

Come see Nick perform this daring feat, but donôt try to do it yourself at home. 

 

The work on restoring my MG TD has been delayed again.  As usual, the Jaguar took precedence, to finish 

installing the new interior in December and January.  That project is now completed, but family matters are the new 

priority.  Our daughter is expecting her third child, a daughter after two boys, due on Feb 4th.  So Peg & I are being 

dutiful grandparents and will be staying in Los Angeles to help our daughter with her growing family for the rest of 

February.  It is a very happy event, but the MG must wait some more.  

-    Rich Breton 
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 


